Committee on Nominations and Elections 

Report to Council
Denver, CO, August 2011

N&E has discussed different possible voting systems, and will continue to work to ensure uniformity in elections.   At present, a plurality voting system is used in all elections, with the exception of the Presidential Election when there are three or more candidates.  Further discussion of this topic by N&E will occur at the San Diego meeting.  

Additionally, N&E is continuing to examine election timelines to consider the feasibility of shortening the timeframe of the nomination and election process, while still allowing ample time for petition candidates.

 A power point document entitled “A Tutorial on Best Practices for Election Procedures in ACS Local Sections and Divisions” has been prepared and will be made available on the N&E website.

N&E would like to continue to improve the Town Hall Meetings and other opportunities to interact with candidates and nominees.  We welcome your input via the N&E e-mail address at “nomelect@acs.org”.  

Ballots for the 2011 fall national election will be mailed on September 30th with a voting deadline seven weeks later on November 18. Members will have the option to vote electronically or by the traditional paper ballot. To encourage voter participation, our election vendor, VR Election Services, sends out an email early in September to ACS members offering them the option of receiving their ballot electronically. Those members who opted in to receive their ballot electronically will not receive a paper ballot.  The election vendor will send two email reminders during the voting period to all eligible voters who have not voted as of those scheduled e-mail dates.    

N&E requests that all councilors encourage fellow members to participate in the upcoming national election.  All ACS members will vote for President-Elect, Councilors will vote for Director-at-Large, and members of the appropriate districts will vote for District Directors.

In its executive session, the Committee on Nominations and Elections developed slates of potential nominees for President-Elect-2013 and Directors of Districts I and V for 2013-2015, as well as a slate of potential candidates for Director-at-Large, for 2013-2015. The pertinent biographical information will appear in the Council agenda book for the 243rd ACS national meeting in San Diego.  
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